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Thank You For Light Prayer 
The gift of light is a great one. God gives us many sources of light. 

God, we thank you for the light in our world.  
Thank you for making the sun to shine in the daytime. The sun warms us and helps our good grow.  

The moon and the stars shine at night so that we know you are with us always.  
The vastness of the night sky helps us to know your glory and power.  

We praise you for the light you have given us. Amen  

‘Be strong and courageous. Do not be afraid; do not be discouraged, for the Lord your God will 
be with wherever you go. ’  Josh 1:9 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

Dear Parents, 
 
About a month ago, I received an email from Hang (a parent of Our Lady’s) whose child Jacob is in 1K. It was a wonder-
ful surprise to read that Hang had nominated our school for a $5000 grant. Hang works for the Sidney Myer Founda-
tion as the Chief Financial Officer and Company Secretary. The Sidney Myer foundation is a philanthropic organisation 
focused on supporting charitable organisations. 
I had a discussion with Hang about the possible use for the money, if we were successful. The school‘s iPads were 
getting older and it would be very useful to our students if we could purchase a much-needed set of 10 new iPads. 
These would be used by all classes across the school.  
This Monday Hang gave me exciting news and confirmed the $5000 grant for our school. All students 
will be able to use the iPads to support and enhance their learning, thus making a real difference.  
I would like to sincerely thank Hang for nominating our school and the Sidney Myer Foundation for 
their generous support of our school. 
 
100 Days of Foundation 
Today we celebrate 100 days of school for our Foundation students. Congratulations to Foundation I and Foundation J 

for completing this important milestone. You have achieved so much and have adapted so well to the demands of 

online learning. We are all so proud of you and look forward to seeing you grow and flourish as you journey through 

your primary school years. Below you can see a picture of the students celebrating this morning with their musical in-

struments and party hats. Each student has been sent a special surprise in the mail, so watch out for the post!  
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GRATITUDE PRAYER SERVICE 
Wednesday 9th September 12.00pm. 

We invite you to bring a torch or candle and create a Google Slide describing something you are grate-
ful for, if you'd like to. (details in Seesaw post) 

 
We look forward to seeing you there, in the comfort of your loungeroom. 

Online Parent Meeting 
On Monday we held an online parent meeting. It was an opportunity to receive some parent feedback in regards to 
online learning and any other matter to do with the school. We also were happy to hear suggestions on how we can 
continue to improve the online learning or any aspect of our school. I would like to thank all parents who gave up their 
precious time to join us as well as your willingness to share ideas and clarify any concerns. Parents were generally posi-
tive about the online learning delivered this term and expressed their appreciation of the hard work that the staff has 
put into it. Parents generally felt that the online learning was much smoother this time and that the children were 
more relaxed, involved and less anxious. A suggestion was made in regards to the 3 Way Learning Conversations and 
that was to offer parents the choice of having these meetings online or in person when the COVID restrictions end. We 
will look at  the ideas put forward when planning for next term and 2021. 
I also had the opportunity to provide further clarification around school fees. As I wrote in a previous email all money 
paid for camps and swimming will be reimbursed or if the parent chooses will be deducted from the 2021 school fees. 
The actual school fees for 2020 will not be reimbursed due to the fact that the school is still operating with staff run-
ning both the school based as well as the online programs. Please feel free to ring me or email me if you wish to discuss 
this matter further.  
 
A Special Message 
Today I received a very special message from Ms Michelle Gurry, who teaches Year 6B. I 
would like to share it with you as it demonstrates the power of art and how it can touch peo-
ple who we don’t know personally but with whom we may share a belief, an idea or a hope. 
Ms Gurry wrote…. 
I wanted to share something with you that the Year 6 students were involved with this week. 
As part of this week’s activities, the students learnt about the story behind ‘The Black Power 
Salute’ at the 1968 Olympic Games. They also learnt about the 3 men who were part of this 
powerful image and moment, one of them being Victorian sprinter and silver medallist, Peter 
Norman. The students responded artistically to this story and the actions of the 3 men and 
their work was sent to Matt Norman, nephew of Peter Norman and the filmmaker behind the 
documentary ‘Salute’.  
 
Here is the email I received from Matt Norman this evening for the students: 
Dear Students, 
I was absolutely thrilled to see so much hard work had been done on this project by all the students. The fact that they encap-
sulated Peter’s stance for human rights so well brought a tear to my eye. I want to thank every single student who put so 
much work into this and let them know that Peter Norman would have been so proud to see their work on display in such a 
respectful manner. 
 

I want to say to each and every student that by standing up against Racism and standing up against those others that aren’t 
kind to each other is the right thing to do. Your life will be enriched if you choose to support people who are in some way or 
another different than yourself. We are all human beings, so we deserve the same respect as each other. Your students have 
shown they care for the world we live in and are great examples of the right way to live their lives. I applaud each and every 
one of you for demonstrating you care about these issues. 
 

Remember, if someone you know (or don’t know) is being bullied, being teased or being treated differently, do what Peter Nor-
man did in 1968 and say “I’ll stand with you”. 
 

Again, thank you so much for honouring my uncle Peter Norman in such a beautiful way. I will pass these pictures onto the 
rest of the family and treasure them dearly forever. 
 

Your new friend, 
Matt Norman 



 

FI 
Oscar - For sharing your ‘thinking’ about your writing seed and telling us about Minecraft using different thinking strat-
egies. Well done!!! From Ms. Cam Tu 
Anthony - For sharing your ‘thinking’ surrounding your writing seed after your trip to the Melbourne Show. Well 
done!! From Ms. Cam Tu  
 
FJ 
Owen - ‘I am a Thinker’ Learning Asset: For sharing your thinking out loud about your writing seed after you lost your 
tooth. Good job! From Miss Severino 
Sophia - Maths Award: for demonstrating your numbers skills by stating the number before and after a 1-digit and 2-
digit number. Way to go Sophia! From Miss Severino 
 
1K 
Andi M For trying her best to improve her learning in Mathematics. Keep up the good work Andi! From Miss Karen 
Jacob T For working hard in Mathematics throughout Term 3. Well done Jacob! From Miss Karen 
 
1L 
Xavier S - For using his brain to show his thinking and making lots of connections about his seed for writing! From Miss 
Steph 
Imogen T - For showing Courage in our Google Meets by speaking up and giving things a go! From Miss Steph  
 
2M 
Rhys N- For writing such interesting stories and creating amazing things using recycled materials during Discovery 
Time. Well done From Miss Scarpaci 
Angeli C- For showing persistence with technology and joining our google class meets and reading group. Well done 
From Miss Scarpaci  
 
2N 
Ayce F- For consistently putting in your best effort during Remote Learning through challenging yourself to improve 
your learning. Keep it up Ayce! From Ms Howe 
Cohen W- For taking on feedback to improve your writing responses by showing your thinking and adding more detail! 
Well done Cohen and keep it up! From Ms Howe  
 
3E 
Aria W - For completing all her learning activities each day to a very high standard. I continue to be so impressed with 
your work every day and I know the other teachers are too. Well done, keep it up! From Miss O’Connell 
Stephanie T - For always showing the Gospel Value of Respect. You ask questions respectfully and always show excel-
lent manners when you are working online. Keep up the good work! From Miss O’Connell  
 
3F 
Luca T - For always putting in effort to complete your work to a high standard. Thank you for all your great learning, 
keep it up! From Ms Murphy 
Bidao K - For being a great Self-Manager, ready for the Google Meet and  learning every day. Thank you for all your 
hard work this term, keep it up! From Ms Murphy  



 

4G 
Max H- For being an active, eager participant in small group sessions and for demon-
strating a strong commitment to his learning. Keep it up champ! From Mrs Sales 
Dakshaa V- For catching up and getting up to date on her learning, what an effort! 
Keep up the great work superstar! From Mrs Sales  
 
4H 
Gerard F -For showing great determination and effort in developing his skills of Self 
Manager by completing task on time and posting them to Seesaw. From Mr Wickham 
Jasmine N For having a positive work ethic and mindset in showing effort in all she 
does, for completing all tasks on time and asking for clarification when it is needed. 
From Mr Wickham  
 
5C 
Aiden C for making a consistent effort with his learning. You were able to create a wonderful anthology of your poems 
because you have worked so hard all term. From Miss Wendy 
Kayley T for making a huge effort to stay up to date with her learning. You are being a great Self-Manager, Kayley. 
Keep it up! From Miss Wendy  
 
5D 
Esthy K - For being persistent in your learning, particularly in challenging tasks. Well done sharing your ideas during 
our teacher groups and using your growth mindset everyday! From Mrs Mendoza 
Kayden T - For the commitment you have shown towards your learning. Well done being a great Self-Manager and 
acting on feedback to improve your work. Keep it up! From Mrs Mendoza  
 
6A 
Sage J -For lifting up our spirits by leading and playing a game of hangman with 6A during our Thursday morning 
Google Meet! Thank you From Ms Kaan 
Matthew S- for your powerful poetry performance! You worked so hard to memorise your poem and add ‘flava’ and 
creativity through the use of your costume and hand gestures From Ms Kaan  
 
6B 
Ayesha S - For creating an extraordinary response to the story of ‘The Black Power Salute’. Your work showed thought, 
care and creativity! Well done! From Ms. Gurry 
Eliza B - For creating a beautiful response to the story of ‘The Black Power Salute’. Your work showed thought, effort 
and attention to detail. Well done! From Ms. Gurry  

Filip S 2N 
Jake C 1L 

Nam Hy N 5C 
Elaine N 5D 

Mrs Hill 
Paolo F 5C 
Jesse D 1K 
Ms Oliver 

Michael S 4G 
Hannah L FI 

Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 



 



 

BURMESE COMMUNITY PLAYGROUP 
 

Last week on Our Lady’s hosted our first Burmese playgroup session.  
 
The group was made up of families from our school and Sunshine Special School and was a great opportuni-
ty to bring our local Burmese community together. 
 
This would not have been achieved without support from VICSEG who provided bi-lingual facilitators and IT 
support.  
Using the Zoom platform parents joined us via phones, computers and laptops to see and interact with each 
other thereby enabling the parents and children to feel less isolated. With 10 families attending and about 
15 children joining in, it was great fun. 
 
The session comprised of initial welcomes and introductions in Burmese and Haka Chin. We then sang songs 
with one of the parents on guitar and myself on drums, followed by story time and then a discussion about 
how people are travelling during this second time of school closure. 
 
As a result we saw many smiling faces and were able to respond to challenges families are having either im-
mediately or promising to get back to them.  
As a school we encourage all families to contact their children’s teacher who can support your children’s 
learning and direct you to additional supports if needed. 
 
We look forward to continuing this group over the coming weeks and feel it really captures the spirit of Our 
Lady’s about caring for all of our rich and culturally diverse community. 
 
If you are interested in joining a playgroup-let me know and we will see what we can do. 
 
Greg Woolford 
Family School Partnerships 
gwoolford@mogardeer.catholic.edu.au 
 

mailto:gwoolford@mogardeer.catholic.edu.au


 



 



 



 



 


